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TOWN OF WESTMINSTER

11 South Street

WESTMINSTER, MASSACHUSETTS 01473

(978) 874-7409 ( Fax (978) 874-7462
BOARD OF HEALTH

                    Meeting Minutes

 FEBRUARY 15, 2023
BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING @ 4:30 P.M.
WESTMINSTER TOWN HALL, ROOM 128
Members Present: Mr. Ed Simoncini, Chairman, Dr. Michael Popik, Mr. Matthew Pearson (via Team Meets), Ms. Abigail Conlin, Health Agent, Ms. Stephanie Wiseman, Administrative Assistant
Others Present: Mr. Sean Morrison/Ms. Christine Gentry- 61 B Old Oak Ave, Mr. Kevin Quinn, Engineer, Quinn Engineering; Mr. Kevin McDonald, Septic Installer; Mr. Eric Callahan, Prospective Realty; Mr. Jerry Powers, 3 Virginia Ave.
Call to Order

4:32 pm meeting is called to order by Mr. Ed Simoncini, Chair.
No other recordings were taking place.

Sign Minutes 

10.5.22 approved 3-0 / 1.18.23 approved 3-0 / 2.1.23 approved 3-0 / 2.8.23 approved 3-0
All signed

Hearings 
· 61 Old Oak Ave.
· Request to lift season restriction to year round use.

Meeting was continued from 2.1.23 the owners are requesting the season restriction be lifted.  This property has a tight tank.  The reason the board approved the tight tank in 2020 is because it was deeded as a season property.  The Board would like the owners to show that there is no way a conventional system can be installed here.  There was much back and forth between the board and the engineer, installer and realtor regarding this.  At the end of the discussion the engineer agreed to create plans that show that the conventional system just will not work on this lot.  Move to March 1, 2023
· 102 Knower Road

· Construct new on-site sewage disposal system/no variances required

· Abby reviewed

Mr. Ed Simoncini made a motion to approve the request.  Dr. Michael Popik seconded the motion. Roll call vote:

Mr, Ed Simoncini – aye



Dr. Michael Popik - aye



Mr. Matthew Pearson – aye

All in favor. 3-0 Unanimous.  Approved
· 139 Minott Road

· Request for extension of Septic Permit issued 2/17/2021, no work has begun since approval
 
This was not heard.  The permit is still valid until next year.  

New Business

· Public Hearing Comments 

· Discuss formatting of Public Hearing
Mr. Ed Simoncini provided a draft of what he would like to say at the hearing.  He would like to make sure that there is someone here at Town Hall and direct people to the Senior Center.  Mr. Matt Pearson states he thought the information Mr. Simoncini planned to say as extremely thorough, and had just one minor change.  Mr. Simoncini would like to be sure that there are several copies of the document. The board is only there to hear comments not to answer questions regarding things unless appropriate.  Ms. Abigail Conlin let the board know that we would be showing the comment on a projector there.  Mr. Simoncini stated it is not necessary to present the comments.  The comments are meant to be used if someone who is not able to attend the public hearing.  He did ask if they should open another week or comments or questions.  Dr. Popik thinks it would be beneficial to cross that bridge when it comes.  Mr. Matt Pearson suggests that there should be a time limit to speak.  If there is time at the end, then they could speak again. Mr. Jerry Powers stated concern that the agenda is not posted to the website, residents do not know that the meeting will be taking place.  He also asks how things will move forward after the comments.  Mr. Simoncini explains the path the Board will take.  Public Hearing will be on February 22, 2023 at the Senior Center.
Other Business
· PFAS updates 
· Ms. Abigail Conlin told the board that we reached out to Larry Lessard regarding the well discrepancies.  Mr. Simoncini explains how the wells may be handled after the moratorium expires.  He sent emails to Mark Baldi, who stated they were “working on it”.

· Unipay and fee schedule

· Discuss edits and possibly vote to recommend fee changes to Select Board
No discussion

· Short Term Rentals- updates from Town Counsel/Town Administrator 
· Mr. Abigail Conlin starts she is waiting for answers from Town Counsel.

Board Concerns


Mr. Matt Pearson voices concerns regarding not being able to attend the meeting via Team Meets, since it will be at the senior center.  Ms. Wiseman stated she would be doing a dry run thru with Dan the day before the hearing, as well as 1 hour prior to the hearing.

Dr. Popik voiced concern regarding the soon to be vacant seat on the board.  The office has heard of two possible people that may be interested.  
Health Agent and Assistant Health Agent Updates
Ms. Conlin thanked the board for taking the time to participate in the EDS drill online.  There was 100% participation.  The covid/flu clinic is no longer taking place in February as the dates just did not work out with MPHN.  Ms. Conlin did a Title 5 that had some “weird” pumps.  She showed Mr. Simoncini the pictures. They were not able to complete the title 5 as they need to test the pump and dig 4 feet in.  Mr. Simoncini explained how to have the floats tested from outside. They must be moved from the outside.  He gave some generic ways to test it.  The home also has a room overage.  Owner may just do room restriction.
Ms. Conlin also did a home inspection with several violations that has been reported to the building department, fire department, and wiring inspector.  She will have to revisit the home at a later date.

Ms. Comlin stated that it was also Ms. Wiseman’s 6 month anniversary here.  She also stated that Mr. Rob Carpenter is also working out well in the office.  Hoping things continue to get better in the office.

Adjournment

Mr. Ed Simonicni moves to adjourn, Dr. Popik seconds the motion.  Roll call vote: 
Mr, Ed Simoncini – aye



Dr. Michael Popik - aye



Mr. Matthew Pearson – aye

Vote  3-0 Unanimous.  
Meeting adjourned at 5:40. pm.
________________________ 
     _______________________________          ___________________   

Edward Simoncini      
                    Dr. Michael Popik


      Matthew Pearson

Date:__________________

